Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Airport Operations Committee

August 23, 2019
Minutes

A meeting of the SARAA Airport Operations Committee took place on Friday, August 23, 2019 and was called to order by Mr. Hume at 8:00 a.m. in the David C. McIntosh Boardroom, Harrisburg International Airport with the following members of the Committee present:



    
          Bennett Chotiner  
Erik Hume
Also attending were Timothy Edwards (Executive Director),  Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), William Leonard (SARAA Board),  Carolyn Van Newkirk (SARAA Board), James Helsel (via tele-conference) (SARAA Board), Jim Mann (SARAA Board), Jim Anderson (SARAA Board),  Stephen Libhart (SARAA Board), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Planning and Engineering), Tom Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration), Scott Miller (Deputy Director of Advertising and PR),  Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations & Security), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, Information Technology) and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant). 
Delta Development:  Eric Clancy, Rebecca Burk
Minutes:  The minutes of the July 26, 2019 Airport Operations Committee were deemed approved.  

Delta Development:

Mr. Clancy and Ms. Burk reported on the following:

Airport Drive:  Total secured funding for this $4 million dollar project is $2,382,548 broken down as follows:

· TAP Aviation Capital Grant:  $1,150,000

· CFA MTF Grant:  $750,000

· PennDOT MTF Grant:  $482,548

A drawdown meeting was held on July 9, 2019 with representatives from PennDOT, CFA and BOA.

Air Cargo Expansion at HIA:   SARAA was not selected for RACP for $2 million.  Other funding opportunities include BIOS loan, Industrial Site Reuse Program, Pennsylvania Infrastructure Bank and U.S. Environmental Protection Agency—Brownfields grants.
Local Share Request/Emergency Apparatus at HIA:  The grant award  for $100,000 was announced on March 6, 2019.  The anticipated timeline for equipment delivery and reimbursement is first quarter, 2020.

Outreach: The Legislative Luncheon will be held on September 23, 2019 from11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  in the 4th Floor Parking Garage.  An overview of the Airport Facilities and Operations for HIA, Capital City Executive Airport, Gettysburg Regional Airport and Franklin County Regional Airport will be presented.
Enplanement Report:

Mr. Miller reported that July passengers totaled 131,731, which is 7.2% above budget and 17.7% more than July 2018.  YTD passengers totaled 853,158, which is 8.2% ahead of budget and 17.7% ahead of YTD 2018.  The YTD Departing Load Factor was a record at 87.1%, which is up 4.5 points vs. budget and up 5.7 points vs. YTD 2018.  Departing seats YTD were up 3.4% vs. budget, and up 10.2% vs. last year.  July 2019 landed weight was 100.7 million pounds.   Total air cargo tonnage is up 1.4 % vs. YTD 2018.   MDT year-to-date operations were 27,336, which is down 6.2% vs. YTD 2018.  Year-to-date operations at CXY were 14,113, up 9.6% vs. year-to-date.       
Marketing News & Events:

· The full scale emergency drill will be held on September 21, 2019. 

· The Legislative Luncheon will be held on September 23rd.   
· There will be an HIA, TSA, PA DOT press conference at HIA on October 16, 2019 regarding REAL ID.
Project Update:

Mr. Spaulding reported on the following:
Runway Rehabilitation, HIA:  Work on Taxiways C & E began on August 2, 2019.  The paving of Taxiway C is in progress and paving of Taxiway E is pending.  The runway electrical & lighting work has been completed.   
Airport Drive Rehabilitation, HIA:  The electrical and gas conduits have been installed.  This project is more that 50% completed.  The project is anticipated to be completed by the end of October.     
Air National Guard, Base Parking Lot:  This project has been impacted by wet weather. The new electric switch gear was energized on August 12, 2019.  The paving of the parking lot is scheduled for August 26th and August 27th, 2019.   This project is anticipated to be completed in mid-September.  
Grants:

Rehabilitate Flood Dike: The FAA Grant was received on August 2, 2019.  The Notice of Intent to Award was issued to KC Construction Company on August 7th, 2019.  
Applications for grants have been submitted for the following:  Replace ARFF Vehicle and Acquire Snow Removal Equipment.

Ratify MOD to Military Cooperative Construction Agreement, HIA:  
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to ratify approval of the first modification to the Military Cooperative Construction Agreement between the National Guard Bureau and SARAA to add $15,333.04 in funds for the construction of a Base Parking Lot.  The parking lot is being constructed through an MCCA in which SARAA is acting as the contracting agency for the Air National Guard (ANG).  Part of the current project is to install new switch gear for the primary power serving the ANG base.  The utility provider, Met-Ed, requires payment in advance prior to providing cabling and electrical power to the new switch gear.  These Met-Ed costs were not included in the original MCCA.  In order to expedite payment to Met-Ed and keep the project on schedule, the Executive Director obtained concurrence from the Chairman of the Board to sign the MCCA modification.  Additional funding in the amount of $15,333.04 will be provided by the Air National Guard bringing the new total amount of funds provided under the MCAA to $2,088,833.04.     
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Flood Dike, Construction Phase Services, HIA: 
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to award a contract to Urban Engineers in an amount not-to-exceed $1,421,000.00 without written authorization, to provide Construction Management Services for the levee rehabilitation project at HIA.  The SARAA Board approved the award of a contract to KC Construction, contingent upon the award of an FAA grant, at the August 2, 2018 Board meeting to rehabilitate the levee at HIA.  Urban submitted a proposal to provide construction management services during the project.  Urban Engineers is recommended to provide the construction management services for this project because they were the engineer of record for this project.  This project is being funded by an FAA grant.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  
Parallel Taxiway, Ph. III, Construction Phase Services, FCRA:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to award a contract to Buchart Horn in an amount not-to-exceed $227,472.80, without written authorization, to provide Final Construction Phase Services for installation of the parallel taxiway at FCRA.  Buchart Horn submitted a proposal to provide construction phase services during the project.  Buchart Horn is recommended to provide the construction phase services because they were the engineer of record for the initial phase of this project.  This project is being funded by an FAA grant.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Tensioned Fabric Structure System, HIA:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve the award of a contract to Penn State Construction in the amount of $126,000 to construct a building around the Granular Activated Carbon (GAC) tanks at HIA.  The basis of design for the building was a rigid metal frame with fabric membrane covering.  This system was chosen because it can be constructed adjacent to the site an then set over top of the tanks to protect them from the weather and freezing temperatures.  Eight firms requested bid packages and two firms submitted bids on August 20, 2019.  Penn State construction was the low bidder.  This project has been included in the water/wastewater department’s operating budget. 
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  

Sluice Gate Emergency Repairs:

Mr. Edwards reported that this item may be added to the Board agenda.
UPS Air Cargo/Fifth Amendment to Lease:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve a Fifth Amendment to the Airline Operating Agreement between SARAA and United Parcel Service Co.  UPS would like to lease 19,400 square feet of ramp space located near Building 100.  The proposed lease rate is $.50/sf.  The lease is month to month with an annual CPI increase and a 30-day termination by either party.  Annual rent for GSE storage is $9,700.  Monthly rent for GSE storage is $808.33.  

There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Fed Ex Air Cargo/Sixth Amendment to Lease:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve a Fifth Amendment to the Airline Operating Agreement between SARAA and Federal Express.  They would like to lease 9,700 square feet of ramp space located near Building 100.  The proposed lease rate is $.50/sf.  The lease is month to month with an annual CPI increase and a 30-day termination by either party.  Annual rent for GSE storage is $4,850.  Monthly rent for GSE storage is $404.16.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  
HIA Security Assessment Contract:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to authorize the Executive Director to sign an agreement with Appalachia Technologies, LLC to perform a security assessment at HIA for an amount not to exceed $29,200.  Since receiving the final IT master plan in 2016, it has been a goal of SARAA’s IT Department to have its campus networks tested for vulnerabilities.  The SARAA IT Department has reached out to its systems consulting firm, Appalachia Technologies, for a proposal to perform a security assessment of its networks.  During the assessment, Appalachia’s security technicians will perform the following tasks and deliverables:  Internal Security Assessment, External Security Assessment, Firewall Assessment, Network Assessment, Report on Finding/Remediation Recommendations.  Funding for the assessment will be provided by the 2019 IT operating budget.  Appalachia Technologies is an authorized PA State vendor on the Pennsylvania ITQ Contract. 
There were no objections to forwarding this to the full Board for approval.  
GA Airports:

Gettysburg Regional Airport/Hangar Development: Mr. Stevens said the new hangar has been erected at GRA.  
Capital City Executive Airport):  Mr. Stevens met with Chris Eades of the AOPA regarding Capital City Executive Airport hosting AOPA regional fly-ins.  The anticipated date for implementation is 2021.  Mr. Stevens will be keep the Board informed.
Adjournment:  Mr. Hume adjourned the meeting at 9:21 a.m.
Next Meeting:  Friday, September 20, 2019, 8:00 a.m., HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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